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JACKSON'S OXFORD JOURNAL 

1800-1804 

References to Deddington, Clifton and Hempton 

 

(1) Text in blue italic typeface denotes notices concerning 
Turnpike Trusts whose Clerk, or joint Clerk, was Samuel 
Churchill, junior. 

Notices by the Banbury, Brailes and Shipston Turnpike Trust, 
of which Samuel Churchill, junior was joint Clerk, have not 
been transcribed. 

(2) The overwhelming majority of notices and advertisements 
were repeated, sometimes many times. Notices by Turnpike 
Trusts would typically be repeated several or more times. 
Repeat notices and advertisements have not been recorded. 

(3) Jackson's Oxford Journal had a tendency to refer to 
Clifton Hampden, between Abingdon and Dorchester-on-Thames, as 
Clifton, giving rise to the potential for confusion with 
Clifton in the parish of Deddington. Relevant newspaper 
entries have been interpreted in accordance with the context 
where possible.   
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4 January 1800, page 1 

First of recurring advertisements in 1800 by British Fire 
Office, London. List of 37 agents includes: 

H. Churchill, Deddington. 

4 January 1800, page 4 

Advertisement for ATKINS's Compofition for Deftroying RATS and 
MICE. Price 2s. 6d. per Box. Retail agents include Churchill, 
Deddington. 

► Be careful to ask for ATKINS's Compofition for Deftroying 
Rats, each Box of which is inclofed in a blue Wrapper, signed 
with the Name of the Inventor. 

18 January 1800, page 3 

Notice of sale by private contract of six acres at Adderbury 
West. 

For further Particulars, and to treat for the Purchafe, apply 
to Mr. Thomas Fardon, Deddington, Oxon. 
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15 February 1800, page 3 

Notice of auction of Manor of Great Tew (3,500 acres).  

Great Tew is fituated within an eafy Diftance of Woodftock, 
Banbury, Chipping Norton, and Deddington. 

Apply for Particulars to Meffrs. Graham, Lincoln's Inn, 
London; or to Meffrs. Churchill and Field, Deddington, 
Oxfordfhire, where a Plan of the Eftate may be seen. 

22 February 1800, page 3 

Kidlington and Deddington Turnpike Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 3 March at the Fox and Crown 
Inn, North Aston. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 

22 February 1800, page 3 

Substitutes. 

Advertisement for feveral Young Men to ferve as Subftitutes in 
the Oxfordfhire Militia, now quartered at Birmingham, to be 
enrolled at Bloxham and Chipping Norton. Large Bounties 
offered. Agents in Oxford, Banbury, Deddington (Mr. Hitchman), 
and Witney. 

[Militiamen were chosen by ballot among the able-bodied men of 
each parish between the ages of 18 and 50. They could avoid 
service, however, by either providing a substitute or paying a 
fine of £10.] 
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1 March 1800, page 3 

Oxfordshire Militia. 

Advertisement by Western Militia Society to supply 
Substitutes. List of 12 Oxfordshire agents, including 
Hitchman, Deddington. 

29 March 1800, page 3 

Hair Powder Certificate Duty. 

List of 13 agents for Oxfordshire includes: 

Mr. Griffin, Deddington. 
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12 April 1800, page 3 

FOX and CROWN INN, North Afton, Oxon, 

ON THE TURNPIKE ROAD 

From Oxford and Woodftock to Banbury, Coventry, &c.  

RICHARD BISHOP, Butler to Francis Page, Efq. moft refpectfully 
acquaints the Public that he has taken and entered on the 
above INN, where they may be fupplied with Poft Chaifes, able 
Horfes, and careful Drivers; and that he will render every 
Accommodation in his Power to thofe who may pleafe to honour 
him with their Commands.    I0th April, I800. 

19 April 1800, page 1 

Enstone, Heyford Bridge, Bicester, and Weston on the Green 
Turnpike Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 25 April at the King's Arms 
Inn, Bicester, and of the letting by auction of the tolls 
arising at 6 gates. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 
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3 May 1800, page 1 

Kidlington and Deddington Turnpike Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 30 May at the Fox and Crown 
Inn, North Aston, and of the letting by auction of the tolls 
arising at Old Man's Gate (Kidlington) and Deddington Gate 
(net income £545 in 1799). 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 

3 May 1800, page 3 

TO COVER, I800, 

Price Two Guineas, and Four Shillings the Groom, 

At Middle Afton, near Deddington, Oxfordfhire, 

HOTSPUR, 

[Details of pedigree} 

Likewife, at Two Guineas and Five Shillings, 

MASTER HARRY, 

[Details of pedigree] 

10 May 1800, page 3 

TO be SOLD by AUCTION, 

By Mr. CHURCHILL, 

On Saturday next the I7th Day of May, I800, on the Premiffes, 
at Twelve o'Clock at Noon, - A FREEHOLD DWELLING HOUSE, with a 
Garden and convenient Out-Buildings, defirably fituate in New 
Street, Deddington, in the County of Oxford, in the Occupation 
of Mr. JAMES BULLER ROBINSON, Taylor and Salefman, who is 
leaving the Town. 

 On the fame Day, at two o'Clock in the Afternoon, will be 
fold, on the faid Premiffes, - An Affortment of ftout Cloths 
and other Mercery Goods, and a Quantity of New Wearing 
Apparel; alfo fome Houfhold Furniture, confifting of Bedfteads 
with Furniture, Beds and Bedding, Tables, Chairs, Wafhing 
Copper, and Kitchen Articles.  

10 May 1800, page 3 

Charlbury, Witney, Woodstock, Enstone, and Great Tew Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 30 May at the Litchfield Arms 
Inn, Neat Enstone, and of the letting by contract of the 
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building of the above roads and the erecting of the several 
Toll Houfes and Gates thereon. 

Any Perfon or Perfons defirous of taking the same are desired 
to apply at the Office of Mr. Samuel Churchill, junior, at 
Deddington, or Mr. Charles Leake, Witney, Clerks. 

17 May 1800, page 3 

Oxford News. 

On the 29th of April laft was married Mr. Caftle, of Ledwell, 
to Mifs Ann Merry, third daughter of the late Mr. Merry, of 
Clifton, in this county. 

17 May 1800, page 3 

Aynho Division of the Burford, Chipping Norton, Banbury, Stow, 
and Aynho Turnpike Roads. 

Notice of meeting of the Trustees on 26 May at the Alfred's 
Head [now Great Western Arms], Aynho Wharf, and of the letting 
by auction of the tolls arising at Clifton Bridge Gate and 
Wharf Gate. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 

31 May 1800, page 2 

Burford, Chipping Norton, Banbury, Stow, and Aynho Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 2 July at the White Hart Inn, 
Chipping Norton, and of the letting by auction of the tolls 
arising at 3 gates. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 
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7 June 1800, page 2 

Notice of auction by Mr. Churchill of an estate in Bloxham. 
Further particulars from Messrs. Churchill and Field, 
Deddington.  

7 June 1800, page 2 

Kidlington and Deddington Turnpike Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 7 July at the Fox and Crown 
Inn, North Aston, and of the letting by auction of the tolls 
arising at Old Man's Gate (Kidlington) and Deddington Gate.  

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 

7 June 1800, page 3 

Charlbury, Witney, Woodstock, Enstone, and Great Tew Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice setting out resolutions passed at a meeting of Trustees 
on 30 May. 

Samuel Churchill, jun. and Charles Leake, Clerks. 

14 June 1800, page 1 

Charlbury, Witney, Woodstock, Enstone, and Great Tew Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice setting out resolutions of Trustees on 30 May regarding 
the line of road from Charlbury to Woodstock and Great Tew, 
and of adjourned meeting of Trustees on 20 June at the Bell 
Inn, Charlbury.  

Samuel Churchill, jun. and Charles Leake, Clerks. 

28 June 1800, page 2 

Notice for payment of Armorial Bearing Tax. List of 12 stamp 
distributors in Oxfordshire includes: 

Mr. Griffin, Deddington. 

28 June 1800, page 3 

Charlbury, Witney, Woodstock, Enstone, and Great Tew Turnpike 
Roads 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 14 July at the Bell Inn, 
Charlbury. 

Samuel Churchill, jun. and Charles Leake, Clerks. 
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12 July 1800, page 2 

Burford, Chipping Norton, Banbury, Stow, and Aynho Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 30 July at the White Hart 
Inn, Chipping Norton, and of the letting by auction of the 
tolls arising at the Chipping Norton Gate. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 

19 July 1800, page 2 

Charlbury, Witney, Woodstock, Enstone, and Great Tew Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 15 August at the Bell Inn, 
Charlbury to consider erecting 3 new toll gates. 

Samuel Churchill, jun. and Charles Leake, Clerks. 

9 August 1800, page 4 

COUNTRY FAIRS. 

MONDAY next, Auguft II, - Banbury and Deddington, Oxon; 
Waltham St. Lawrence, Berks; Warminfter, Wilts. 

30 August 1800, page 3 

Oxford News. 

On Tuesday the I9th inftant, between the hours of five and fix 
in the afternoon, there fell at Upper Heyford, in this county, 
a moft violent ftorm of hail, accompanied with thunder and 
lightning, and fucceeded by a tremendous guft of wind; a ftorm 
fo dreadful in its effects, and fo alarming to the beholder, 
was feldom or never experienced in this country. The hail, or 
more properly fpeaking, large irregular pieces of ice, of the 
fize in general of a hen's egg, broke the windows of many 
houfes that were in the direction of the ftorm, and the whole 
of Heyford affords a fpectacle truly fhocking; the corn, a 
greater part of which is barley, and very little of it cut, 
appears entirely threfhed out by the violence of the hail; 
fcarcely an ear remains whole on the ftraw, and the ground is 
totally covered by the fhattered corn. The violence of the  
ftorm lafted about a quarter of an hour, during which time the 
poultry fuffered much, and the fmaller birds of every 
defcription were found dead in great numbers on the ground. - 
Heyford is not the only fpot which has fuffered, but the 
violence of the hail appears to have affected the corn more 
there than at any other place in the neighbourhood. 
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6 September 1800, page 1 

Oxfordshire - Game Duty, 1800. 

List of grantees of certificates (cost 3 gns.) include: 

 Churchill, Samuel, Deddington 

 Marriott, Christopher, Deddington 

List of grantees of certificates (cost 1 gn.) to gamekeepers 
includes: 

Game-Keeper's Name   Caftle, Richard 

Name of Manor    Deddington 

Names of Lord or Lady  W.R. Cartwright, Efq. Rev. 
 R. Marriott, LL.D. and Sir H.W. Dashwood, Bart. 
 
20 September 1800, page 2 

Kidlington and Deddington Turnpike Road. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 30 September at the Fox and 
Crown Inn, North Aston. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 

20 September 1800, page 3 

DEDDINGTON, SEPT. I9th, I800. 

Linen and Woollen Drapery, Grocery, &c. 

JOHN HITCHMAN takes this Method of returning his moft grateful 
Thanks to his Friends and the Public for the many Favours he 
has received, and begs Leave to inform them that he has 
declined the Linen and Woollen Trade in Favour of his Son, 
whom he anxioufly recommends to their Patronage and Support. 

J.H. alfo begs to inform his Friends that he has opened a Shop 
in the Grocery Line, next Door to his late Habitation, where 
they may depend on being fupplied with every Article of the 
beft Quality, and on the loweft Terms. 

HENRY HITCHMAN begs to folicit a Continuance of the Support of 
his Father's Friends, which he affures them it fhall be his 
firft Study to merit. - H.H. is juft returned from the 
different Markets, where he has purchafed a regular Affortment 
of Linens, Calicoes, Dimities, Muflins, &c. &c. which he is 
enabled to offer on fuch Terms as he flatters himfelf will 
infure him a Continuance of their Favours. 
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4 October 1800, page 4 

COUNTRY FAIRS. 

SATURDAY, Oct. II. - Deddington, Oxon; Aldermafton, Cookham, 
Eaft Hendred, and Twyford, Berks; and Buckingham, Bucks. 

11 October 1800, page 2 

Enstone, Heyford Bridge, Bicester, and Weston on the Green 
Turnpike Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 17 October at the King's Arms 
Inn, Bicester. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 

11 October 1800, page 3 

Charlbury, Witney, Woodstock, Enstone, and Great Tew Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 17 October at the Bell Inn, 
Charlbury. 

Samuel Churchill, jun. and Charles Leake, Clerks. 

11 October 1800, page 3 

STOLEN or STRAYED, out of Deddington Field, in the Night of 
Wednefday the 2d of October, I800, - A BROWN GELDING, of the 
Nag Kind, rifing fix Years old, about I5 Hands high, with a 
Star on his Forehead, and fome White Spots on his Back, caufed 
by his being packed. - Whomever will give Information of the 
above Horfe to PHILIP MANNING, of Deddington, fo that he may 
be had again, fhall, if ftrayed, be handfomely rewarded for 
their Trouble, and, if ftolen, receive a Reward of FIVE 
GUINEAS on Conviction of the Offender or Offenders. 

25 October 1800, page 3 

Enstone, Heyford Bridge, Bicester, and Weston on the Green 
Turnpike Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 28 October at the King's Arms 
Inn, Bicester. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 
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1 November 1800, page 3 

Notice of 2-day auction of farm premises at Upper Heyford by 
Mr. Churchill. 

Catalogues may be had in due Time, at the Inns in Banbury, 
Brackley, Buckingham, Bicefter, Deddington, Place of Sale, and 
of the Auctioneer, Woodftock. 

8 November 1800, page 3 

Old or Supplementary Oxfordshire Militia. 

Advertisement by Western Militia Society to supply 
Substitutes. List of agents includes Mr. Hitchman, Deddington.  

15 November 1800, page 3 

Notice of 3-day auction by Mr. Churchill of mercery &c., stock 
in trade of late Mr. Charles Turner of Woodstock.  

Catalogues may be had in due Time at the Inns in Chipping 
Norton, Deddington, Bicefter, and Witney; at the Printing 
Office, High Street, Oxford; Place of Sale, and of the 
Auctioneer, Woodftock.  

15 November 1800, page 4 

COUNTRY FAIRS. 

SATURDAY, Nov. 22, Deddington [Pudding-pie Fair], Oxon; and 
Marlborough, Wilts. 

29 November 1800, page 3 

LOST, on Saturday the 22nd of November, I800, at Deddington, 
in the County of Oxford, (fuppofed to have followed fome 
Perfon from the Fair) a fpotted Liver-coloured and White 
SPANIEL BITCH, with dark curled Ears and S e n [sic] rather 
fhort, had on when loft, a new brown Leather Collar, with a 
Buckle and a Silver Plate thereon, not engraved. Whoever will 
bring the faid Bitch to Mr. Bilfon's, at the King's Arms, in 
Deddington, or give Information there, fo that fhe may be had 
again, fhall be handfomely rewarded for their trouble. 
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6 December 1800, page 3 

TO be LETT, at the public Veftry Room, in Deddington, in the 
County of Oxford, on Tuesday the I6th Day of December Inftant, 
at Five o'Clock in the Afternoon, - The EMPLOY and MAINTENANCE 
of the POOR of the Parifh of DEDDINGTON, for one Year from the 
I9th Day of December Inftant. 

 Particulars may be known on Application to the Overfeers 
of Deddington. 

13 December 1800, page 1 

Kidlington and Deddington Turnpike Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 20 December at the Fox and 
Crown Inn, North Aston. 

S. Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 

13 December 1800, page 3 

Notice of auction by R. Mallam and Son of gentleman's 
furniture at Aynho, near Deddington. 

Catalogues may be had at the Inns in Deddington, Place of 
Sale, and of the Auctioneers, Oxford. 
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3 January 1801, page 1 

First of recurring advertisements in 1801 by British Fire 
Office, London. List of 39 agents includes: 

H. Churchill, Deddington. 

3 January 1801, page 3 

Charlbury, Witney, Woodstock, Enstone, and Great Tew Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 16 January at the Bell Inn, 
Charlbury. 

Samuel Churchill, jun. and Charles Leake, Clerks. 

24 January 1801, page 3 

Charlbury, Witney, Woodstock, Enstone, and Great Tew Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice of letting by auction of tolls arising at various 
turnpike gates on 4 successive dates.  

Samuel Churchill, jun. and Charles Leake, Clerks. 

  



15 
 

2024JOJ1800-044 

7 February 1801, page 2 

Charlbury, Witney, Woodstock, Enstone, and Great Tew Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 13 March at the Bell Inn, 
Charlbury, and of the letting by contract of road repairs in 
certain Districts. 

7 February 1801, page 3 

TO be SOLD by PRIVATE CONTRACT, At Deddington, in the County 
of Oxford, - A quantity of ASH, OAK, ELM, APPLE, PEAR, and 
CHERRY TREES. 

For Particulars apply to Mrs. Ann Matthews, or Mr. John Dean, 
in Deddington aforefaid.  

21 February 1801, page 3 

Notice of auction by Mr. Churchill on 28 February at the Red 
Lion, Upper Tadmarton of 22 lots of elm, ash and sycamore 
trees, fit for building, wheelwrights, &c. 

Catalogues may be had of John Auftin, of Upper Tadmarton, who 
will shew the Lots; the Inns in Banbury, Deddington, and 
Bloxham; Place of Sale; and of the Auctioneer, Woodftock. 

28 February 1801, page 1 

Charlbury, Witney, Woodstock, Enstone, and Great Tew Turnpike 
Roads. 

Revised notice concerning letting tolls by auction. Tolls 
arising at 6 gates to be auctioned on 13 March at the Bell 
Inn, Charlbury. 

Samuel Churchill, jun. and Charles Leake, Clerks. 
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14 March 1801, page 2 

Kidlington and Deddington Turnpike Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 18 March at the Fox and Crown 
Inn, North Aston. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk. 

21 March 1801, page 1 

Charlbury, Witney, Woodstock, Enstone, and Great Tew Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice of adjourned meeting of Trustees on 30 March at the 
Bell Inn, Charlbury, to let the repairs of the roads specified 
in the notice. 

Samuel Churchill, jun. and Charles Leake, Clerks. 

28 March 1801, page 3 

Hair Powder Certificate Duty. 11 subdistributors for 
Oxfordshire, including Mr. Griffin, Deddington. 

28 March 1801, page 3 

Enstone, Heyford Bridge, Bicester, and Weston on the Green 
Turnpike Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 24 April at the King's Arms 
Inn, Bicester, and of the letting by auction of the tolls 
arising at 6 gates. 

Sam. Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 
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18 April 1801, page 3 

WHEREAS a Commiffion of Bankrupt is awarded and iffued forth 
against GAMALIEL HODGKINSON BOBART, of New Woodftock, in the 
County of Oxford, Mercer, Dealer, and Chapman, and he being 
declared a Bankrupt, is hereby required to furrender himfelf 
to the Commiffioners in the faid Commiffion named, or the 
Major Part of them, on the 29th and 30th Days of April 
Inftant, and on the I6th Day of May next, at Eleven o'Clock in 
the Forenoon of each Day, at the Houfe of George Bilfon, known 
by the Name or Sign of the King's Arms, in Deddington, in the 
faid County of Oxford, and make full Difcovery and Difclofure 
of his Eftate and Effects, when and where the Creditors are to 
come prepared to prove their Debts; and at the Second Sitting 
to chufe Affignees, and at the laft Sitting the faid Bankrupt 
is required to finifh his Examination, and the Creditors are 
to affent to, or diffent from, the allowance of his 
Certificate.  All Perfons indebted to the faid Bankrupt, or 
that have any of his Effects, are not to pay or deliver the 
fame but to whom the Commiffioners fhall appoint, but give 
Notice to Mr. Field, Attorney, Deddington, Oxfordfhire; or Mr. 
Carter, Staple Inn, London. 

25 April 1801, page 3 

Kidlington and Deddington Turnpike Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 27 May at the Fox and Crown 
Inn, North Aston, and of the letting by auction of the tolls 
arising at Old Man's Gate (Kidlington) and Deddington Gate 
(net income £545 in 1800). 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 
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2 May 1801, page 3 

Notice of auction by Mr. Churchill of 3 messuages in Fritwell. 

The Premiffes may be viewed on Application to the refpective 
Tenants; and further Particulars had of Meffrs. Churchill and 
Field, Attornies, Deddington. 

23 May 1801, page 3 

Aynho Divifion of Burford, Chipping Norton, Banbury, Stow, and 
Aynho Turnpike Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 29 May at the Alfred's Head 
[now Great Western Arms], Aynho Wharf, and of the letting by 
auction of the tolls arising at Clifton Bridge Gate and Wharf 
Gate. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 

30 May 1801, page 2 

Burford, Chipping Norton, Banbury, Stow, and Aynho Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 1 July at the White Hart Inn, 
Chipping Norton, and of the letting by auction of the tolls 
arising at Burford Gate. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 

30 May 1801, page 2 

Kidlington and Deddington Turnpike Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 6 July at the Fox and Crown 
Inn, North Aston, and of the letting by auction of the tolls 
arising at Old Man's Gate (Kidlington) and Deddington Gate. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 

30 May 1801, page 3 

Enstone, Heyford Bridge, Bicester, and Weston on the Green 
Turnpike Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 12 June at the King's Arms 
Inn, Bicester. 

Sam. Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 
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27 June 1801, page 3 

Notice of auction by Mr. Churchill of dwelling house at 
Fritwell. 

For further Particulars apply to Meffrs. Churchill and Field, 
Deddington. 
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11 July 1801, page 3 

Burford, Chipping Norton, Banbury, Stow, and Aynho Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 3 August at the Elephant and 
Castle, Bloxham, and to consult about erecting a new toll gate 
at Great Green, Bloxham. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk. 

11 July 1801, page 3 

Charlbury, Witney, Woodstock, Enstone, and Great Tew Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 7 August at the Bell Inn, 
Charlbury. 

Samuel Churchill, jun. and Charles Leake, Clerks. 

11 July 1801, page 3 

Kidlington and Deddington Turnpike Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 14 August at the Fox and 
Crown Inn, North Aston, and of the letting by auction of the 
tolls arising at Old Man's Gate (Kidlington) and Deddington 
Gate. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 

  



21 
 

2024JOJ1800-044 

8 August 1801, page 1 

WANTS a Place, as Bailiff, - A young fingle Man of undeniable 
Character, who underftands the Farming Bufinefs, and likewife 
buying Corn and felling Cattle. - Letters addreffed, Poft 
paid, to Mr. Bilfon, King's Arms, Deddington, Oxfordfhire, 
will be immediately attended to. 

8 August 1801, page 3 

Charlbury, Witney, Woodstock, Enstone, and Great Tew Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 7 September at the Bell Inn, 
Charlbury, and of the letting by auction of the tolls arising 
at 4 gates. 

Samuel Churchill, jun. and Charles Leake, Clerks. 

8 August 1801, page 4 

COUNTRY FAIRS. 

MONDAY next, Aug. I0. - Deddington, Oxon; Waltham St. 
Lawrence, Berks; and Warminfter, Wilts.   

15 August 1801, page 3 

BANBURY, AUGUST I0, I80I. 

ALL Perfons indebted to the late Mr. JOHN EMBERLIN, of 
Deddington Paper Mill, are requefted to pay their refpective 
Debts to Mr. Wm. Rufher, of Banbury; or to Mr. Wm. Daniel, of 
North Newington Paper Mill: And all Perfons having any Claim 
or Demand on the Eftate of the faid late Mr. John Emberlin, 
are requefted to deliver in an Account thereof to Mr. William 
Rufher, or Mr. William Daniel, in order that the fame may be 
difcharged. 

15 August 1801, page 3 

Notice of auction by Mr. Churchill at Woodstock of the 
property of Gamaliel Hodgkinson Bobart, a bankrupt. 

Particulars may be had on Application to Mr. Field, Attorney 
at Law, Deddington; or the Auctioneer, in Woodftock, who will 
shew the Premiffes. 

15 August 1801, page 4 

COUNTRY FAIRS. 

FRIDAY next, Auguft 2I. - Deddington, Oxon; and Winflow, 
Bucks.     
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22 August 1801, page 3 

Oxford News. 

The fame day [Thurfday laft] an inquisition was taken at 
Deddington, in this county, before Richard D. Gough, one of 
his Majesty's Coroners, on view of the body of John Hardon 
[Fardon], Watchmaker, who, about the hour of fix o'clock of 
the fame morning fhot himfelf through the head. - It being 
proved, to the fatifaction of the jurors, by fufficient 
evidence, that the deceafed had been in a very defponding way 
for some time, they returned their verdict, Lunacy. 
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5 September 1801, page 1 

Oxfordshire - Game Duty, 1801. 

List of grantees of certificates (cost 3 gns.) include: 

 Haynes, William, Deddington 

 Merry, William, Deddington 

List of grantees of certificates (cost 1 gn.) to gamekeepers 
includes: 

Game-Keeper's Name   Caftle, Richard 

Name of Manor    Deddington 

Names of Lord or Lady  W.R. Cartwright, Efq.  
      Rev. Rob. Marriott, LL.D. &  
         Sir Henry W. Dafhwood, Bart. 
19 September 1801, page 2 

Kidlington and Deddington Turnpike Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 28 September at the Fox and 
Crown Inn, North Aston, and of the letting by auction of the 
tolls arising at Old Man's Gate (Kidlington) and Deddington 
Gate. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 

26 September 1801, page 1 

Stow Division of the Burford, Chipping Norton, Banbury, Stow, 
and Aynho Turnpikes. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 30 September at the Unicorn 
Inn, Stow on the Wold. 
 
Sam. Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 
 
26 September 1801, page 3 

Notice of 2-day auction by Mr. Churchill of farming stock, 
implements in husbandry &c. at Nether Worton, near Deddington. 

Catalogues may be had at the Inns in Banbury, Deddington, 
Aynhoe, Bicester, and Chipping Norton; at the Printing Office, 
High Street, Oxford; Place of Sale; and of the Auctioneer, 
Woodftock. 
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10 October 1801, page 3 

Oxford News. 

On Tuefday and Wednefday laft Mr. Jofeph Harris, keeper of the 
county weights, in obedience to a precept from George 
Frederick Stratton, Efq. one of the Magiftrates of this 
county, proceeded to examine the weights and balances of the 
fhops in feveral villages of Wootton, Kiddlington, Glympton, 
Middle Barton, Sandford, Ledwell, Great Tew and Deddington; 
and having detected many which were deficient, the owners were 
convicted by Sir Clement Cottrell Dormer [Rousham], Samuel 
Cox, Efq. and G.F. Stratton, Efq. his Majefty's Juftices of 
the Peace, in the full penalty of 20s. each, and 2s. 6d. 
cofts, amounting in the whole to 25ℓ. 14s. - John Reeves, 
miller, baker, and fhopkeeper, of Middle Barton, one of thofe 
convicted, had, it feems, in his poffeffion no lefs than 
eleven falfe weights, and two falfe balances!  It is devoutly 
to be wifhed that the above laudable examination may be 
univerfally adopted, that thofe mifcreants who thus are in the 
hourly habit of defrauding the public, and robbing the poor of 
the fruits of their daily labour, may meet with their due 
punifhment. 

10 October 1801, page 4 

COUNTRY FAIRS. 

SATURDAY, Oct. I7. - Deddington, Oxon; Wantage, Berks; 
Buckingham and Ivinghoe, Bucks; Eaft Meon, and Havant, Hants. 

17 October 1801, page 3 

Notice of meeting of Commissioners at the King's Arms Inn, 
Deddington, in the bankruptcy of Gamaliel Hodgkinson Bobart of 
New Woodstock, to make a dividend. S.C. Field, Solicitor, 
Deddington. 
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14 November 1801, page 3 

Charlbury, Witney, Woodstock, Enstone, and Great Tew Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 20 November at the Bell Inn, 
Charlbury. 

Samuel Churchill, jun. and Charles Leake, Clerks. 

21 November 1801, page 4 

COUNTRY FAIRS. 

MONDAY next, Nov. 23. - Deddington and Woodcott, Oxon; and 
Marlborough, Wilts. 

28 November 1801, page 3 

Hundred of Wootton, Oxfordfhire. 

THE Affize of Bread fet in and for the faid Hundred, to take 
place on Monday the 30th Day of November, I80I, and to 
continue in force for fourteen Days, is as follows: 

[Table specifying weight and sale price of each of The Penny 
Loaf, Two-penny Loaf, The Peck Loaf, the Half Peck, and The 
Quartern (in each case either Standard Wheaten or Household 
size.]   

       C. COTTRELL DORMER. 

       SAMUEL COX. 

[Deddington was one of 34 parishes in the Hundred of Wootton.] 

[Notices in this form continued to be published fortnightly 
for a number of years.] 
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16 January 1802, page 3 

Burford, Chipping Norton, Banbury, Stow, and Aynho Turnpikes. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 20 January at the White Hart 
Inn, Chipping Norton. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk. 
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6 February 1802, page 2 

Charlbury, Witney, Woodstock, Enstone, and Great Tew Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 12 February at the Bell Inn, 
Charlbury. 

Samuel Churchill, jun. and Charles Leake, Clerks. 

N.B. Warning that evading the payment of tolls by by-passing 
toll gates by passing over private land is unlawful and 
subject to a penalty of 40s. 

6 February 1802, page 2 

NOTICE TO DEBTORS AND CREDITORS. 

All Perfons who are indebted to the Eftate of JOHN SLATTER, 
late of Ilbury Farm, in the Parifh of Deddington, in the 
County of Oxford, Farmer, deceafed, are defired forthwith to 
pay the fame to Mr. William Owen, of Nether Worton; or Mr. 
Thomas Owen of Great Barford, the Executors; or to Meffrs. 
Churchills and Field, Attornies at Law, Deddington; And by 
applying as above, all demands on the Eftate of the faid John 
Slatter will be fatisfied.  

13 February 1802, page 3 

Notice of auction by Mr. Churchill of household furniture and 
effects at Souldern, near Deddington. 

Catalogues may be had at the Inns in Banbury, Brackley, 
Bicester, and Deddington, Place of Sale, and of the 
Auctioneer, Woodftock. 

20 February 1802, page 1 

CHIPPING NORTON, OXFORDSHIRE. 

TO be LETT or SOLD, - All that capital INN, called the Crown 
and Cufhion, eligibly fituated in the High Street, in Chipping 
Norton, aforefaid, in the Occupation of Mr. John Herbert. 
[Description of premises.] 

For further Particulars apply to Mr. James Hitchman, of 
Chipping Norton aforefaid; or Mr. Henry Hitchman, of 
Deddington, in the faid County. 

20 February 1802, page 2 

Burford, Chipping Norton, Banbury, Stow, and Aynho Turnpikes. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 1 March at the Elephant and 
Castle, Bloxham. 
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S. Churchill, Clerk. 

20 February 1802, page 2 

Charlbury, Witney, Woodstock, Enstone, and Great Tew Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 26 March at the Bell Inn, 
Charlbury, and of the letting by auction of the tolls arising 
at 11 gates. 

Samuel Churchill, jun. and Charles Leake, Clerks. 

27 February 1802, page 3 

Kidlington and Deddington Turnpike Road. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 5 March at the Fox and Crown 
Inn, North Aston. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 
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27 March 1802, page 3 

TO be SOLD by PRIVATE CONTRACT, - A fubftantial well-built 
FREEHOLD modern DWELLING HOUSE, fituate in the New Street, in 
Deddington, in the County of Oxford,; confifting of a Hall, 
two Parlours, and four Bed Rooms on the Firft Floor, together 
with all convenient Out Offices, and very good Stabling for 
feven Horfes; alfo a Garden, Orchard, and Paddock, adjoining 
the Dwelling Houfe, containing one Acre or thereabouts. 

 The above Premiffes are fit for the Refidence of a 
genteel Family, or for carrying on an extenfive Bufinefs. 

 For further Particulars apply to Mr. Thomas Churchill on 
the Premiffes. 
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3 April 1802, page 3 

WANTS a PLACE, - A YOUNG MAN that underftands the Farming 
Bufiness; alfo buying and felling of Corn and Cattle. - He can 
have an undeniable Character from his laft Place, and is about 
Thirty Years of Age. 

 Letters, Poft paid, directed for J.P. to be left at the 
King's Arms, Deddington, will be duly attended to. 

10 April 1802, page 2 

Charlbury, Witney, Woodstock, Enstone, and Great Tew Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 10 May at the Bell Inn, 
Charlbury, and of the letting by auction of the tolls arising 
at 6 gates. 

Samuel Churchill, jun. and Charles Leake, Clerks. 

10 April 1802, page 3 

TO be SOLD by AUCTION, 

By W. HOLTOM, 

at the King's Arms, at Deddington, in the County of Oxford, on 
Saturday the 2d Day of May next, unlefs before difpofed of by 
Private Contract, of which Notice will be given, - A YARD 
LAND, with the Commons and Appurtenances thereto belonging, 
lying and being difperfed in the Open and Common Fields of 
Deddington aforefaid, in the Occupation of Mr. JOHN DEAN.  The 
above is free Land, and the Land Tax has been redeemed. 

 To treat by Private Contract apply to Mr. Bufwell, 
Solicitor, Tudor Street, Black Friars, London; or to Mr. Tagg, 
Kidlington. 

17 April 1802, page 3 

TO COVER, Price One Guinea, and Five Shillings the Groom, at 
Middle Afton, near Deddington, Oxfordfhire, 

HOTSPUR, 

[Details of pedigree] 

Likewife, at Two Guineas and Five Shillings, 

MASTER HARRY, 

[Details of pedigree] 
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24 April 1802, page 2 

Kidlington and Deddington Turnpike Road. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 28 May at the Fox and Crown 
Inn, North Aston, and of the letting by auction of the tolls 
arising at Old Man's Gate (Kidlington) and Deddington Gate. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 
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1 May 1802, page 1 

Lower Heyford and Calcott Inclofure. 

Notice of a Special General Meeting at the Houfe of GEORGE 
BILSON, of the King's Arms Inn, in Deddington, in the faid 
County of Oxford, on Saturday the 8th Day of May next, at 
Eleven o'Clock in the Forenoon precifely, when the Award of 
the Commiffioners for the inclofure of the Commonable Lands 
and Grounds in the Parifh of Lower Heyford, otherwife Heyford 
at Bridge, including Calcott, will be read. 

By Order of the Commiffioners, 

S.C. FIELD, Clerk. 

1 May 1802, page 3 

TO be SOLD by AUCTION, 

By CHURCHILL and TURNER, 

At the King's Arms, in Deddington, in the County of Oxford, on 
Saturday the I5th Day of May, I802, at Four o'Clock in the 
Afternoon, fubject to fuch Conditions as fhall be then and 
there produced, - A very defirable FREEHOLD MESSUAGE and old-
accuftomed BAKE-HOUSE, in excellent Repair, with the 
Appurtenances, fituate in the New Street, in Deddington 
aforefaid; confifting of a good Sitting Room, large Parlour, 
Breakfaft Parlour, Bread Room, a convenient Pantry, and Back 
Kitchen, with a large Bake Houfe, Oven, four good Bed 
Chambers, and two large Garrets; three Barns, three Stables, 
Pig Stye, large Garden, well planted with Fruit Trees, an 
Orchard or Clofe of about one Acre, with feveral thriving 
Timber and Fruit Trees, and a Piece of Land in the Open Field 
of Deddington, near the Orchard, with feveral young Elms 
growing thereon. 

 For a View of the Premiffes apply to the Proprietor, Mr. 
Thomas Churchill, Baker, and for further Particulars, of him, 
or Mr. Apletree, of Deddington, or to him, at the Buck and 
Bell, in Banbury, on Market Days; or of the Auctioneers, in 
Woodftock. 

 A confiderable Part of the Purchafe Money may remain upon 
the Eftate. 

29 May 1802, page 2 

Aynho Division of Burford, Chipping Norton, Banbury, Stow, and 
Aynho Turnpikes. 
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Notice of meeting of Trustees on 31 May at the Alfred's Head 
[now Great Western Arms], Aynho Wharf, and of the letting by 
auction of the tolls arising at Aynho Wharf Gate, Clifton 
Bridge Gate and Swerford Heath Gate. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 
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19 June 1802, page 3 

Oxford News. 

On Saturday laft was married, at Sandford, in this county, Mr. 
Field, Attorney, of Deddington, to Mifs French, of Sandford. 

26 June 1802, page 3 

Kidlington and Deddington Turnpike Road. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 28 July at the Fox and Crown 
Inn, North Aston, and of the letting by auction of the tolls 
arising at Old Man's Gate (Kidlington) and Deddington Gate. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk. 
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3 July 1802, page 1 

Burford, Chipping Norton, Banbury, Stow, and Aynho Turnpike 
Roads.  

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 7 July at the White Hart Inn, 
Chipping Norton. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 

24 July 1802, page 2 

Enstone, Heyford Bridge, Bicester, and Weston on the Green 
Turnpike Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 6 August at the King's Arms 
Inn, Bicester. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 

24 July 1802, page 3 

Charlbury, Witney, Woodstock, Enstone, and Great Tew Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 27 July at the Marlborough 
Arms Inn, Woodstock. 

Samuel Churchill, jun. and Charles Leake, Clerks. 
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7 August 1802, page 4 

COUNTRY FAIRS. 

TUESDAY next, Auguft I0. - Deddington, Oxon; and Warminfter, 
Wilts. 

14 August 1802, page 3 

Kidlington and Deddington Turnpike Road. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 30 August at the Fox and 
Crown Inn, North Aston. 

Sam. Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 
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4 September 1802, page 1 

Oxfordshire - Game Duty, 1802. 

List of grantees of certificates (cost 3 gns.) include: 

 Churchill, Samuel, Deddington 

 Churchill, Henry, ditto 

11 September 1802, page 1 

Oxfordshire - Game Duty, 1802. 

List of grantees of certificates (cost 1 gn.) to game-keepers 
includes: 

Game-Keeper's Name   Caftle, Richard 

Name of Manor    Deddington 

Names of Lord or Lady  W.R. Cartwright, Efq.  
      Rev. Rob. Marriott, LL.D. &  
         Sir H. W. Dafhwood, Bart. 
 
18 September 1802, page 1 

Oxfordshire - Game Duty, 1802 - Supplemental Certificates 

 Merry, William, Deddington 

25 September 1802, page 2 

Royal Exchange Affurance Office. 

LONDON, SEPT. 22, I802. 

THE Corporation of the Royal Exchange Affurance have 
conftituted and appointed Mr. JOHN HITCHMAN, of Deddington, in 
the County of Oxford, their AGENT and RECEIVER, for the faid 
Place and Parts Adjacent, for the Affurance of Buildings, 
Goods, Merchandize, and Farming Stock, from Lofs or Damage by 
Fire; and alfo for the Affurance of Lives. 
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2 October 1802, page 1 

First of recurring advertisements in 1802 by Royal Exchange 
Assurance. List of agents in five counties. 6 agents in 
Oxfordshire include 

Deddington, - - JOHN HITCHMAN. 

2 October 1802, page 2 

Burford, Chipping Norton, Banbury, Stow, and Aynho Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 13 October at the White Hart 
Inn, Chipping Norton. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 

2 October 1802, page 3 

TO be SOLD by AUCTION, 

By CHURCHILL and TURNER, 

On Wednefday next, the 6th Day of October, I802, on the 
Premiffes, - The HOUSHOLD FURNITURE, &c. of Mr. WILLIAM 
WILLIAMS, of Deddington, in the County of Oxford, who is 
declining Bufinefs in Favour of his Son; confifting of Four-
poft Bedfteads with Furniture, Feather Beds and Bedding, 
Drawers, Chairs, Tables, Eight-Day Clock and Cafe, Pewter, and 
Kitchen Articles; a Quantity of Tubs, Cafks, and other Brewing 
Utenfils. - The Sale to begin at Eleven in the Forenoon, as 
the Whole will be fold and delivered the fame Day.  

2 October 1802, page 3 

TO be SOLD by AUCTION,  

By CHURCHILL and TURNER, 

On Saturday the I6th Day of October, I802, at the King's Arms  
Inn, in Deddington, in the County of Oxford, between the Hours 
of Three and Five o'Clock in the Afternoon, under fuch 
Conditions of Sale as will be then produced, - An old inclofed 
Ground of PASTURE, near I1lbury [sic] Farm, in the Liberties 
of Hempton, in the Parifh of Deddington aforefaid, containing 
five Acres or thereabout, held by Leafe under Magdalen 
College, in Oxford, for twenty-one Years, renewable every 
feventh Year. - For further Particulars apply to Mr. John 
Preedy, of Dunftew; or Meffrs. Churchill and Field, Attornies, 
Deddington, Oxon.  

9 October 1802, page 3 

[Notice of Auction by Churchill and Turner] On Wednefday next 
the I3th Day of October, I802, on the Premiffes, - The 
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HOUSEHOLD FURNITURE  and BREWING UTENSILS, of Mr. THOMAS 
CHURCHILL, at Deddington, in the County of Oxford; comprifing 
Four poft Bedfteads with Furniture, Goofe and other Feather 
Beds and Bedding, Mahogany Table, Chairs, Drawers, Glaffes, 
Linen, Clock and Cafe, and Kitchen Requifites; three Coppers, 
Cafks, large Dough Trough, Moulding Boards, and Brewing 
Utenfils. - Sale to begin precifely at Eleven o'Clock in the 
Forenoon. 

 Catalogues may be had at the Inns in the Neighbourhood, 
Place of Sale, and of the Auctioneers, Woodftock. 

9 October 1802, page 4 

COUNTRY FAIRS. 

SATURDAY, Oct. I6. - Deddington, Oxon; and Buckingham, Bucks. 

16 October 1802, page 3 

Charlbury, Witney, Woodstock, Enstone, and Great Tew Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 22 October at the Bell Inn, 
Charlbury. 

Samuel Churchill, jun. and Charles Leake, Clerks. 

23 October 1802, page 3 

Kidlington and Deddington Turnpike Road. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 8 November at the Fox and 
Crown Inn, North Aston. 

Sam. Churchill, Clerk. 

23 October 1802, page 3 

DEDDINGTON, OXON. 

TO be SOLD by AUCTION, 

By CHURCHILL and TURNER, 

On Saturday the 6th of November next, at the Red Lion, in 
Deddington, in the County of Oxford, between the Hours of 
Three and Five in the Afternoon, under fuch Conditions of Sale 
as will be then produced, - An exceedingly good FARM HOUSE, 
with all proper Conveniences thereto belonging, fituate in 
Clifton, in the Parifh of Deddington aforefaid, together with 
an old Inclofure of rich Pafture Land adjoining, containing 
Eight Acres, or thereabouts; and alfo Two Yard Lands and an 
Half of Arable, Meadow, and Pafture Land, lying difperfed in 
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the Open and Common Fields of Clifton aforefaid, with Commons 
thereto belonging. 

 The Purchafer may enter on the Occupation of the 
Premiffes at Lady Day next. 

 The above Premiffes are held by Leafe under Magdalen 
College, Oxford, for twenty-one Years, renewable every feventh 
Year. - Further Particulars may be known by applying at the 
Office of Meffrs. Churchill and Field, Solicitors, Deddington; 
and the Eftate may be feen by applying to Mr. William Iorns, 
the prefent Tenant. 

30 October 1802, page 3 

TO be SOLD by AUCTION, 

By CHURCHILL and TURNER, 

On Saturday next the 6th of November, I802, between the Hours 
of Three and Five in the Afternoon, at the King's Arms Inn, in 
Deddington, in the County of Oxford, - All that FREEHOLD 
MESSUAGE or TENEMENT, with the Out-Buildings, Yard, Garden, 
and Appurtenances thereto belonging, fituate in the Town of 
Deddington aforefaid, adjoining the King's Arms, and now in 
the Occupation of WILLIAM BROMIGE. 

 For further Particulars apply to Meffrs. Churchills and 
Field, Solicitors, Deddington. 
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6 November 1802, page 3 

Charlbury, Witney, Woodstock, Enstone, and Great Tew Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 12 November at the Bell Inn, 
Charlbury. 

Samuel Churchill, jun. and Charles Leake, Clerks. 

6 November 1802, page 3 

Militia Ballots. 

Advertisement by Western Militia Society to supply 
Substitutes. List of 27 agents includes Mr. Hitchman, 
Deddington.  

20 November 1802, page 4 

COUNTRY FAIRS. 

MONDAY next, Nov. 22. - Deddington and Woodcott, Oxon; and 
Marlborough, Wilts. 

  



42 
 

2024JOJ1800-044 

4 December 1802, page 3 

Notice of sale by private contract of 100 acre estate at 
Pitchcott, near Aylesbury, Buckinghamshire. 

 The Premiffes may be feen with Leave from the Tenant, and 
further Particulars had by applying to Mr. Paul Wells, of 
Little Milton, Oxfordfhire; Meffrs. Churchills and Field, 
Attornies, Deddington, Oxon; or Mr. Carter, Staple Inn, 
London. 

18 December 1802, page 3 

Oxford News. 

On Tuefday the 7th inft. was married, at Adderbury, in this 
county, by the Rev. Holford Cotton, Mr. Robert Wells, late of 
Queen's College, in this University, to Mifs Sufanna Barber, 
youngeft daughter of John Barber, Efq. of Adderbury aforefaid. 
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1 January 1803, page 3 

Notice of auction by Churchill and Turner of effects and farm 
of Mr. Charles Sanders of Witney deceased. 

All Perfons who are indebted to the faid Mr. SANDERS are 
requested to pay their debts to his Executors, Mr. John 
Hankins, and Mr. Samuel Druce, of Witney aforefaid; or to 
Meffrs. Fidkin and Haynes, Attornies at Law, Deddington.  And 
all Perfons having any demands on the Eftate of the faid Mr. 
Saunders are defired to fend Accounts thereof to the faid 
Meffrs. Hankins and Druce, or Meffrs. Fidkin and Haynes, that 
the fame may be difcharged. 

22 January 1803, page 2 

Kidlington and Deddington Turnpike Road. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 4 February at the Fox and 
Crown Inn, North Aston. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 

29 January 1803, page 2 

Charlbury, Witney, Woodstock, Enstone, and Great Tew Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 2 March at the Bell Inn, 
Charlbury, and of the letting by auction of the tolls arising 
at 11 gates. 

Samuel Churchill, jun. and Charles Leake, Clerks. 

29 January 1803, page 3 

Notice of auction by Churchill and Turner in Woodstock of the 
Dog and Duck public house in Woodstock and the Lamb public 
house in Bladon. 

 For further Particulars, apply to Meffrs. Fidkins [sic] 
and Haynes, Attornies at Law, Deddington, Oxon; or to the 
Auctioneers, Woodftock. 

29 January 1803, page 3 

Notice of auction by Churchill and Turner in Witney of 5 lots, 
including one inn, two public houses, a meadow and a pew in 
Witney church. 

 For further Particulars apply to Meffrs. Fidkin and 
Haynes, Attorneys at Law, Deddington, Oxon, or the 
Auctioneers, Woodftock. 
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5 February 1803, page 3 

Notice of auction by Churchill and Turner at the King's Arms, 
Deddington, of an estate at South Newington, one acre in 
Milcomb and the first crop of a ¾ acre meadow in Wigginton. 

 Southnewington is fituated within five Miles of Banbury, 
feven of Chipping Norton, and four of Deddington, and a 
Turnpike Road passes through the Parifh. 

 The Premiffes may be viewed by applying to Mr. John Pain, 
the Tenant; and further Particulars had at the Office of 
Meffrs. Churchills and Field, Attornies, Deddington, Oxon. 
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19 March 1803, page 1 

First of recurring advertisements in 1803 by Royal Exchange 
Assurance. List of agents in five counties. 6 agents in 
Oxfordshire include 

Deddington, - - JOHN HITCHMAN. 

19 March 1803, page 2 

Kidlington and Deddington Turnpike Road. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 28 March at the Fox and Crown 
Inn, North Aston. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 

19 March 1803, page 2 

Charlbury, Witney, Woodstock, Enstone, and Great Tew Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 29 March at the Marlborough 
Arms, New Woodstock, and of the letting by auction of the 
tolls arising at 8 gates. 

Samuel Churchill, jun. and Charles Leake, Clerks. 

19 March 1803, page 3 

Notice of auction on 28 May of 100 acre estate at Pitchcott, 
near Aylesbury. 

- The Premiffes may be feen with Leave of the Tenant; and 
further Particulars had by applying to Mr. Paul Wells, of 
Little Milton, Meffrs. Churchills and Field, Attornies, 
Deddington, Oxon; or to Mr. Carter, Staple Inn, London. 
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2 April 1803, page 1 

Bake-House, stabling and 6 acres at Swerford to let. 

 For a View of the Premiffes apply to Mr. Timothy Weft, of 
Swerford; and for further Particulars to Meffrs. Churchills 
and Field, Attornies, Deddington, in the County of Oxford. 

16 April 1803, page 3 

WANTED, - A Journeyman JOINER. A fober steady Man, who 
underftands his Bufinefs well, may meet with conftant Employ 
and good Wages, by applying to Mr. Nathaniel Jarvis, Joiner, 
Deddington, Oxfordfhire. 

23 April 1803, page 3   

Notice of sale of 110 acre farm at South Newington, one acre 
in Milcomb and the first crop of a ¾ acre meadow in Wigginton. 

 Southnewington is fituated within five Miles of Banbury, 
feven of Chipping Norton, and four of Deddington, and a 
Turnpike Road passes through the Parifh. 

 For further Particulars, and to treat for the Purchafe, 
apply to Meffrs. Churchills and Field, Deddington. 

30 April 1803, page 2 

Kidlington and Deddington Turnpike Road. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 26 May at the Fox and Crown 
Inn, North Aston, and of the letting by auction of the tolls 
arising at Old Man's Gate (Kidlington) and Deddington Gate 
(net income £557 in 1802). 

S. Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 
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7 May 1803, page 3 

WANTED immediately, - TWO JOURNEYMAN COOPERS and HOOP SHAVERS, 
who underftand their Bufinefs. They may meet with constant 
Employ and good Wages by applying to Mr. Edmund French, 
Cooper, Deddington, Oxfordfhire. 

14 May 1803, page 2 

Burford, Chipping Norton, Banbury, Stow, and Aynho Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 18 May at the White Hart Inn, 
Chipping Norton. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 

14 May 1803, page 2 

Charlbury, Witney, Woodstock, Enstone, and Great Tew Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 27 May at the Bell Inn, 
Charlbury. 

Sam. Churchill and Charles Leake, Clerks. 

21 May 1803, page 2 

WANTED, in a Gentleman's Family, - An active fteady YOUNG 
WOMAN, as Houfe-Maid; capable of getting up fine Linen, and 
Working at her Needle. An unexceptionable Character will be 
required from her laft Place. 

Apply to Mr. Eaft, Post Office, Deddington, Oxon. 

28 May 1803, page 2 

Notice to debtors and creditors of William Hartley of Clevely, 
miller, having assigned his estate and effects to Mr. John 
Busby, of Great Tew, and Mr. William Johnson, of Gagingwell as 
Trustees for his creditors.  

Claims, or payments by debtors, to be made to one of the 
Trustees or Messrs. Churchill and Field, Deddington, at whose 
office the Deed of Assignment is open for signature by 
creditors. 
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4 June 1803, page 2 

Burford, Chipping Norton, Banbury, Stow, and Aynho Turnpike 
Road. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 6 July at the White Hart Inn, 
Chipping Norton, and of the letting by auction of the tolls 
arising at 5 gates. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 

4 June 1803, page 3 

Kidlington and Deddington Turnpike Road. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 7 July at the Fox and Crown 
Inn, North Aston, and of the letting by auction of the tolls 
arising at Old Man's Gate (Kidlington) and Deddington Gate 
(net income £557 in 1802). 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 

N.B. A Weighing Machine erected at the Deddington Turnpike is 
to be sold. 

11 June 1803, page 2 

Advertisement by Western Militia Society to supply 
Substitutes. List of 27 agents includes Mr. Hitchman, 
Deddington.   
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2 July 1803, page 1 

Notice of sale of house, with bake-house, in Swerford. 

 For a View of the Premiffes apply to Mr. Timothy Weft, of 
Swerford; and for further Particulars, and to treat for the 
fame, apply to Meffrs. Churchill and Field, Attornies, 
Deddington. 

2 July 1803, page 3 

Oxford News. 

Last week was married the Rev. Edward Marfhall, A.M. of Oriel 
College, to Mifs Churchill, only daughter of S. Churchill, 
Efq. of Deddington, in this county. 

9 July 1803, page 2 

Burford, Chipping Norton, Banbury, Stow, and Aynho Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 6 August at the Bull Inn, 
Burford, and of the letting by auction of the tolls arising at 
the Burford Gates. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 

23 July 1803, page 3 

Kidlington and Deddington Turnpike Road. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 25 August at the Fox and 
Crown Inn, North Aston, and of the letting by auction of the 
tolls arising at Old Man's Gate (Kidlington) and Deddington 
Gate. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 
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6 August 1803, page 4 

COUNTRY FAIRS. 

WEDNESDAY next, Auguft I0. - Deddington, Oxon; and Warminster, 
Wilts. 

13 August 1803, page 2 

Burford, Chipping Norton, Banbury, Stow, and Aynho Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 17 August at the White Hart 
Inn, Chipping Norton, and of the letting by auction of the 
tolls arising at the two gates at the foot of Burford Bridge. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 

13 August 1803, page 2 

Charlbury, Witney, Woodstock, Enstone, and Great Tew Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 19 August at the Bell Inn, 
Charlbury. 

Samuel Churchill and Charles Leake, Clerks. 

27 August 1803, page 3 

Oxford News. 

On Thurfday the IIth inftant died Mr. John Hitchman, grocer, 
of Deddington. 

27 August 1803, page 3 

Burford, Chipping Norton, Banbury, Stow, and Aynho Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 12 September at the Horse and 
Jockey, Bloxham.   

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 

27 August 1803, page 3 

Enstone, Heyford Bridge, Bicester, and Weston on the Green 
Turnpike Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 16 September at the King's 
Arms Inn, Bicester. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 

27 August 1803, page 3 

Kidlington and Deddington Turnpike Road. 
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Notice of meeting of Trustees on 26 September at the Fox and 
Crown Inn, North Aston, and of the letting by auction of the 
tolls arising at Old Man's Gate (Kidlington) and Deddington 
Gate. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 
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10 September 1803, page 1 

Oxfordshire - Game Duty, 1803. 

List of grantees of certificates (cost 3 gns.) include: 

 Churchill, Henry, Deddington 

 Churchill, Samuel, jun. Ditto 

 Merry, William, Clifton 

10 September 1803, page 3 

THE Corporation of the Royal Exchange Affurance have 
conftituted and appointed Mr. HENRY HITCHMAN, of Deddington, 
in the County of Oxford, Linen Draper, their AGENT and 
RECEIVER, for the faid Place and Parts Adjacent, for the 
Affurance of Buildings, Goods, Merchandize, and Farming Stock, 
from Lofs or Damage by Fire; and alfo for the Affurance of 
Lives. 

10 September 1803, page 3 

Notice of auction by Churchill and Turner at Hopcraft's Holt 
of property at Sandford [St. Martin], which 3 miles from 
Hopcraft's Holt, 4 from Enstone, and 4 from Deddington. 

 The Premiffes may be feen on Application to Mr. Hume, at 
Sandford. For further Particulars, or to treat for the 
Purchafe, apply to Meffrs. Churchills and Field, Deddington, 
Oxon. 

17 September 1803, page 2 

Oxfordshire Militia 

THE Names of MEN who have been fworn and inrolled as 
SUBSTITUTES in the OXFORDSHIRE REGIMENT OF MILITIA, and who 
have never joined the Regiment fince it has been embodied. 

Lengthy list includes: 

 Thomas Price of Deddington, Oxon, Cooper, a Subftitute 
for Richard Margetts, drawn for Great Barford and Dunftew, in 
the Hundred of Wootton. 
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1 October 1803, page 1 

Oxfordshire - Game Duty, 1803. 

Supplemental list of grantees of certificates (cost 1 gn.) to 
game-keepers includes: 

Game-Keeper's Name   Caftle, Richard 

Name of Manor    Deddington 

Names of Lord or Lady  W.R. Cartwright, Efq.  
      Rev. Rob. Marriott, LL.D. &  
         Sir H. W. Dafhwood, Bart. 
 
8 October 1803, page 1 

Notice of sale of farm at Gageinwell and public house called 
Cuckhold's Holt. 

 For further Particulars, and to treat for the Purchafe, 
apply to Meffrs. Churchill and Field, Deddington. 

8 October 1803, page 4 

COUNTRY FAIRS. 

SATURDAY, October I5. - Deddington, Oxon; and Buckingham, 
Bucks. 

29 October 1803, page 2 

LOST, on Sunday Evening laft, between the FOX INN and the 
HOLT, near Deddington, Oxon, A SILVER CASE WATCH, with the 
Initials of the Owner's Name, T.H. and Maker's Name, Williams, 
London, engraved on the Outfide. Whoever will bring the faid 
Watch to the Fox, or to the Holt aforefaid, fhall receive ONE 
GUINEA REWARD. 

29 October 1803, page 3 

Burford, Chipping Norton, Banbury, Stow, and Aynho Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 7 November at the Horse and 
Jockey, Bloxham.   

Samuel Churchill, jun. Clerk, Deddington. 

29 October 1803, page 3 

Charlbury, Witney, Woodstock, Enstone, and Great Tew Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 11 November at the Bell Inn, 
Charlbury. 
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Samuel Churchill and Charles Leake, Clerks. 
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19 November 1803, page 3 

Notice of auction by Churchill and Turner of the Hawk and 
Patridge public house, Bloxham, late in the occupation of Mr. 
Francis French, deceased. 

 The Premiffes, which are Copyhold of Inheritance of the 
Manor of Bloxham, may be feen on Application to Mrs. French; 
and further Particulars had of Mr. Edmund Creek, of Roufham; 
or Meffrs. Churchills and Field, Deddington, Oxon.  

 All Perfons who have any demand on the Eftate of the faid 
FRANCIS FRENCH are requefted immediately to deliver Accounts 
thereof to Mr. Creek, or Meffrs. Churchills and Field, in 
order to the fame being difcharged: And to whom all Perfons 
indebted to the faid Eftate are defired to pay their 
refpective Debts forthwith. 

19 November 1803, page 4 

COUNTRY FAIRS. 

TUESDAY, November 22. - Deddington, Oxon; and Marlborough, 
Wilts. 
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3 December 1803, page 3 

To let a mansion and 35 acres at Basingstoke. 

 For further Particulars apply to Mr. Apletree, Solicitor, 
Deddington, Oxfordfhire; or to Meffrs. Manley and Lowe, 
Solicitors, Inner Temple, London; and for a View of the 
Premiffes, to Mr. Jones, Upholfterer, Bafingftoke. 

24 December 1803, page 2 

Kidlington and Deddington Turnpike Road. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 26 December at the Fox and 
Crown Inn, North Aston. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 
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7 January 1804, page 2 

Charlbury, Witney, Woodstock, Enstone, and Great Tew Turnpike 
Road. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 20 January at the Talbot Inn, 
Enstone. 

Sam. Churchill, jun. and Charles Leake, Clerks. 

7 January 1804, page 3 

Notice of auction of 7 farms in the vicinity of Bicester, 
Buckingham, Oxford, Chipping Norton, Banbury and Deddington. 

Further Particulars may be had at the Chambers of Thomas 
Graham, Efq. Lincoln's Inn, London; and of Meffrs. Churchill's 
and Field, Solicitors Deddington, Oxon. - May be feen on 
Application to the Tenants. 

21 January 1804, page 2 

TO be SOLD by PRIVATE CONTRACT, - and entered on at Lady Day 
next, - A convenient DWELLING HOUSE and BAKE-HOUSE, in full 
Trade, with Barn, Stable, and other neceffary Out-Buildings, a 
large Garden and Orchard, fituate at Hempton, in the Parifh of 
Deddington, in the County of Oxford. For further Particulars 
apply to Mr. John Butcher, in Deddington, aforefaid. 

28 January 1804, page 2 

Charlbury, Witney, Woodstock, Enstone, and Great Tew Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 27 February at the Bell Inn, 
Charlbury, and of the letting by auction of the tolls arising 
at 11 gates.  

Sam. Churchill, jun. and Charles Leake, Clerks. 

28 January 1804, page 3 

House at North Aston to let. Distances mentioned include 2 
miles from Deddington. 

 For further Particulars apply at the Office of Meffrs. 
Churchills and Field, Deddington, Oxon. 
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11 February 1804, page 3 

WANTED immediately, - A JOURNEYMAN PLUMBER and GLAZIER. 

 A good Workman may have conftant Employ and good Wages by 
applying to John Butcher, Plumber and Glazier, Deddington. 

18 February 1804, page 2 

Enstone, Heyford Bridge, Bicester, and Weston on the Green 
Turnpike Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 16 March at the King's Arms 
Inn, Bicester, and of the letting by auction of the tolls 
arising at 5 gates. 

Samuel Churchill, jun. Clerk, Deddington. 
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3 March 1804, page 2 

Charlbury, Witney, Woodstock, Enstone, and Great Tew Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 4 April at the Bell Inn, 
Charlbury, and of the letting by auction of the tolls arising 
at 4 gates and their side gates.  

Sam. Churchill, jun. and Charles Leake, Clerks. 

17 March 1804, page 1 

Kidlington and Deddington Turnpike Road. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 23 March at the Fox and Crown 
Inn, North Aston. 

Sam. Churchill, jun. Clerk, Deddington. 

24 March 1804, page 1 

Burford, Chipping Norton, Banbury, Stow, and Aynho Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 28 March at the White Hart 
Inn, Chipping Norton. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 

24 March 1804, page 1 

Enstone, Heyford Bridge, Bicester, and Weston on the Green 
Turnpike Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 23 April at the King's Arms 
Inn, Bicester, and of the letting by auction of the tolls 
arising at Heyford Town Gate. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 

24 March 1804, page 1 

First of recurring advertisements in 1804 by the British Fire 
Office. Lists of agents in 6 counties. 10 agents in 
Oxfordshire include: 

 HENRY CHURCHILL, - - Deddington. 

24 March 1804, page 1 

First of recurring advertisements in 1804 by Royal Exchange 
Assurance. Lists of agents in 5 counties. 6 agents in 
Oxfordshire include: 

Deddington, - - HENRY HITCHMAN. 
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28 April 1804, page 2 

Kidlington and Deddington Turnpike Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 31 May at the Fox and Crown 
Inn, North Aston, and of the letting by auction of the tolls 
arising at Old Man's Gate (Kidlington) and Deddington Gate. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 
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5 May 1804, page 3 

Oxford News. 

 Wednefday fe'nnight died Mr. George Bilfon, of the King's 
Arms Inn, Deddington, in this county. 

12 May 1804, page 3 

KING'S ARMS INN, DEDDINGTON, OXON. 

ANN BILSON, Widow of the late GEO. BILSON, returns her moft 
grateful Thanks to her Friends and the Public for the Favors 
conferred on her late Hufband; and refpectfully informs them 
fhe intends to continue the Bufinefs of the above Inn, and 
hopes by her Attention and Affiduity to obtain their Patronage 
and Support, which fhe anxioufly folicits, and begs to affure 
them will ever be her higheft Ambition to Merit. 

Deddington, May 8, I804. 

26 May 1804, page 2 

Aynho Divifion of Burford, Chipping Norton, Banbury, Stow, and 
Aynho Turnpike Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 30 May at the Alfred's Head 
[now Great Western Arms], Aynho Wharf, and of the letting by 
auction of the tolls arising at Swerford Heath Gate, Clifton 
Bridge Gate and the Wharf Gate, 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 

2 June 1804, page 2 

Kidlington and Deddington Turnpike Road. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 5 July at the Fox and Crown 
Inn, North Aston, and of the letting by auction of the tolls 
arising at Old Man's Gate (Kidlington) and Deddington Gate 
(net income £550 in 1803). 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 

16 June 1804, page 2 

Charlbury, Witney, Woodstock, Enstone, and Great Tew Turnpike 
Road. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 25 June at the Bell Inn, 
Charlbury. 

Samuel Churchill, jun. and Charles Leake, Clerks. 
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16 June 1804, page 2 

Burford, Chipping Norton, Banbury, Stow, and Aynho Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 18 July at the White Hart 
Inn, Chipping Norton, and of the letting by auction of the 
tolls arising at the Burford gates. 

Saml. Churchill, Clerk. 
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14 July 1804, page 2 

ALL Perfons who are indebted to the Eftate of the Rev. Sir 
JOHN THOMAS WHEATE, Baronet, formerly of Lechlade, in the 
County of Gloucester, and afterwards of Calais in France, 
Clerk, and who took the Benefit of an Infolvent Act paffed in 
the I8th Year of his prefent Majefty, are defired immediately 
to give an Account thereof, and to pay the fame to Samuel 
Churchill of Deddington, in the County of Oxford, gentleman, 
the Affignee of the Eftate and Effects of the faid Sir John 
Thos. Wheate, under the faid Act; or to Jonathan Holmes, of 
No. I7, Clement's Inn; or Geo. Kiknderley, of No. 6, Lincoln's 
Inn, Old Square, London, the Agents of the faid Samuel 
Churchill, in order that a Dividend may be made.  

[Creditors also to send their accounts to Samuel Churchill.] 

14 July 1804, page 3 

Kidlington and Deddington Turnpike Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 16 August at the Fox and 
Crown Inn, North Aston, and of the letting by auction of the 
tolls arising at Old Man's Gate (Kidlington) and Deddington 
Gate. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 

21 July 1804, page 2 

Burford, Chipping Norton, Banbury, Stow, and Aynho Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 18 August at the Bull Inn, 
Burford, and of the letting by auction of the tolls arising at 
the Burford gates. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk. 
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4 August 1804, page 2 

Notice to debtors and creditors of William Hitchcox, yeoman, 
of Swalcliffe Leys, deceased. Payments by debtors and claims 
by creditors to be made to Messrs. Walford, Golby, and 
Walford, Solicitors, Banbury, or Messrs. Churchills and Field, 
Solicitors, Deddington. 

4 August 1804, page 3 

Stow Division of the Burford, Chipping Norton, Banbury, Stow, 
and Aynho Turnpike Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 17 August at the Inn, Stow on 
the Wold. 
 
Samuel Churchill, Clerk. 
 
4 August 1804, page 4 

COUNTRY FAIRS. 

FRIDAY, Auguft I0. - Warminfter, Wilts; Deddington, Oxon; 
Alvechurch, Worcefterfhire; Grifmond, Monmouthfhire; and 
Duffryn, Glamorganfhire. 

25 August 1804, page 3 

Burford, Chipping Norton, Banbury, Stow, and Aynho Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 31 August at the White Hart 
Inn, Chipping Norton, and of the letting by auction of the 
tolls arising at the Burford gates. 

S. Churchill, Clerk. 
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8 September 1804, page 1 

Oxfordshire - Game Duty, 1804. 

List of grantees of certificates (cost 3 gns.) include: 

 Appletree, William, jun. Efq. Deddington. 

 Churchill, Henry, Deddington. 

8 September 1804, page 3 

Kidlington and Deddington Turnpike Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 19 September at the Fox and 
Crown Inn, North Aston. 

S. Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 

8 September 1804, page 4 

Oxfordshire - Game Duty, 1804. 

List of grantees of certificates (cost 1 gn.) to game-keepers 
includes: 

Game-Keeper's Name   Mills, John 

Name of Manor    Deddington 

Names of Lord or Lady  W.R. Cartwright, Efq., Rev.  
      R. Marriott, L.L.D. and  
         Sir H. W. Dafhwood, Bart. 
8 September 1804, page 4 

Notice of sale of farm and farm house at South Newington. 

The Premiffes may be feen on Application to Mr. John Pain, at 
Southnewington; and for further Particulars, and to treat for 
the Purchafe apply to Meff. Churchill and Field, Deddington, 
Oxon. 

15 September 1804, page 2 

Charlbury, Witney, Woodstock, Enstone, and Great Tew Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 21 September at the Bell Inn, 
Charlbury. 

Samuel Churchill, jun. and Charles Leake, Clerks. 

29 September 1804, page 2 

TO be LETT for the enfuing SEASON, - 

A commodious HUNTING SEAT, partly furnifhed, with good 
Stabling and Gardens, and about four Acres of inclofed Pafture 
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Land, fituated at Dunftew, in the County of Oxford. A 
convenient Situation for feveral PACKS of FOX HOUNDS and 
HARRIERS. 

 For Particulars apply to Meffrs. Churchills and Field, 
Solicitors, Deddington, Oxon. 

29 September 1804, page 4 

Advertisement by Globe Insurance Company. List of agents in 6 
counties. 8 agencies in Oxfordshire include: 

 Deddington, - - - - - Samuel Field. 
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6 October 1804, page 3 

Enstone, Heyford Bridge, Bicester, and Weston on the Green 
Turnpike Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 12 October at the King's Arms 
Inn, Bicester. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk. 

6 October 1804, page 3 

Kidlington and Deddington Turnpike Road. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 18 October at the Fox and 
Crown Inn, North Aston. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 

13 October 1804, page 3 

Oxford News. 

 Laft week was married, at Durham, Wm. Appletree, Efq. of 
Deddington, Oxfordfhire, to Mifs Shepperdfon, of Hallgarth, 
near Durham. 

27 October 1804, page 1 

Notice of sale of property at Sandford [St. Martin], 3 miles 
from Hopcraft's Holt, 4 from Enstone, and 4 from Deddington. 

 The Premiffes may be feen on Application to Rd. Miller at 
Sandford; and for further Particulars, and to treat for the 
Purchafe, apply to Meffrs. Churchill and Field, Deddington, 
Oxfordfhire. 

27 October 1804, page 3 

Notice of auction of above property at Sandford [St. Martin] 
by Churchill and Turner at the King's Arms Inn, Deddington. 

 The Premiffes may be feen on Application to R. Miller at 
Sandford; and for further Particulars apply to Meffrs. 
Churchill and Field, Solicitors, Deddington, in the County of 
Oxford. 

27 October 1804, page 3 

NOTICE TO DEBTORS AND CREDITORS. 

ALL Perfons indebted to the Eftate of Mr. WILLIAM SOUTH, late 
of Deddington, Oxfordfhire, Blackfmith, deceafed, are 
requefted to pay the fame to Meffrs, Churchill and Field, 
Solicitors, Deddington, who are authorifed by the Executors to 
receive the fame; And all Perfons who have any Claim or Demand 
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on the Eftate and Effects of the faid Wm. South are requefted 
to tranfmit the Particulars thereof to Meffrs. Churchill and 
Field forthwith. 

27 October 1804, page 3 

Middle Aston House to let. 

 Particulars may be known on Application to Meffrs. 
Churchill and Field, Solicitors, Deddington, Oxon. 
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17 November 1804, page 4 

COUNTRY FAIRS. 

THURSDAY, Nov. 22. - Deddington, Oxon; Marlborough, Wilts; 
Pembridge, Herefordfhire; Monmouth, Monmouthfhire; Lawhaden, 
Pembrokefhire; Fairbach and Newcaftle, Carmarthenfhire. 

24 November 1804, page 1 

Notice to Debtors and Creditors of GAMALIEL HODGKINSON BOBART, 
of New Woodstock, Mercer, an insolvent. 

Estate and effects assigned to Mr. William Anderson of Grace-
Church Street, London, and Mr. Benjamin Churchill, of 
Woodstock, in trust for creditors. Deed of Assignment left at 
the Office of Messrs. Churchill and Field, Solicitors, 
Deddington, Oxon for signature by creditors. 

All Perfons indebted to the faid Gamaliel Hodgkinson Bobart 
are defired to pay their refpective Debts to one of the 
Truftees, or to Meffrs. Churchill and Field forthwith. 
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1 December 1804, page 3 

Notice of auction by Churchill and Turner of house and farm at 
Haddenham, Bucks. 

 Particulars may be had, fourteen Days previous to the 
Sale, by applying to Meffrs. Churchills and Field, Deddington; 
Mr. Hollier, Thame; or the Auctioneers, Woodftock; and the 
Premiffes may be feen by applying to John Grant, of Haddenham. 

8 December 1804, page 2 

Charlbury, Witney, Woodstock, Enstone, and Great Tew Turnpike 
Roads. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 14 December at the Bell Inn, 
Charlbury. 

Samuel Churchill, jun. and Charles Leake, Clerks. 

8 December 1804, page 2 

Kidlington and Deddington Turnpike Road. 

Notice of meeting of Trustees on 17 December at the Fox and 
Crown Inn, North Aston. 

Samuel Churchill, Clerk, Deddington. 

15 December 1804, page 3 

DEDDINGTON and its NEIGHBOURHOOD 

Intended ASSOCIATION for the PROSECUTION 

of FELONS and other OFFENDERS. 

SEVERAL Gentlemen confidering it proper to eftablifh an 
Affociation for defraying the Expences in the Profecution of 
Felons and other Offenders, Notice is hereby given, That all 
Perfons who wifh to become Members of such Affociation are 
requefted to meet at the King's Arms, Deddington, on Monday 
the 24th Day of December Inftant, at Eleven o'Clock in the 
Forenoon, for the Purpofe of taking the Meafure fully into 
Confideration.     IIth December I804. 

15 December 1804, page 3 

YEARLING COLT. 

STOLEN or STRAYED, out of CLIFTON FIELD, in the County of 
Oxford, between the I8th and 21ft Days of November, I804, - A 
BLACK YEARLING COLT, of the Cart Kind, with two White Legs 
nearly up to the Hocks, and a Blaze in his face. - If Strayed, 
whoever will bring him to Mr. THOMAS HORE, of Somerton, in the 
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faid County, fhall be well rewarded for their Trouble, and be 
paid all reafonable Expences; but if Stolen, whoever will 
apprehend the Offender or Offenders, fo that they may be 
brought to Juftice, fhall, upon Conviction, receive a Reward 
of FIVE POUNDS, by the faid THOMAS HORE 

22 December 1804, page 2 

Black Cart Mare belonging to Mr. Thomas Owen stolen or strayed 
out of Great Barford Field, near Deddington. 

22 December 1804, page 3 

New built house in Steeple Aston for sale. 

 For Particulars, and to treat for the Purchafe, apply to 
Meff. Churchill and Field, Solicitors, Deddington. 
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